Many of you watched the movie last night, “Fatal Contact”, about a fictitious Pandemic Flu outbreak.  Although the overall premise of the movie was substantially true, many of the details were hyped to provide a scary presentation.  In addition, because the movie was only two hours long, it created the impression that this scenario, in real life would unfold very rapidly and that there would be little or no time for the world community or the individual to prepare and respond. This is not true. 

The Federal and State Governments have prepared initial plans for dealing with a Pandemic Flu situation, if and when it occurs,  and our local Boards of Health and Emergency Management departments are meeting together and have plans to meet with local Selectmen, Town Administrators, Police Chiefs, Fire Chiefs, Emergency Medical Service leaders, County representatives, Hospital Representatives, and the American Red Cross, along with a representative from the Mass Department of Health for discussions about the consequences that a Flu Pandemic would have on the Island and to discuss a unified a approach to dealing with these consequences.  

That said, the Federal and the State plans are as yet incomplete in all details and they also make the assumption that the government could be overwhelmed by a global or nation-wide flu pandemic, which could result in a nation-wide infrastructure breakdown.  Additionally, both plans do emphasize that it is up to the Individual to prepare for the welfare of themselves and their families, as best they can, in the event a nation-wide infrastructure breakdown occurs, at least in the initial stages.

The situation, as it stands now, is best described on the following Center for Disease Control fact sheet, updated May 5, 2006.

Go to:  www.cdc.gov/flu/avian/gen-info/facts.htm
That’s the long version.  The short version is:

1) The disease is not dangerous in its current form because it is usually caught by handling infected birds. The spread of avian influenza viruses from one ill person to another has been reported very rarely, and transmission has not been observed to continue beyond one person.

2) The disease is capable of mutating to a form that is easily transmitted from one human to another human, but this has not happened yet.

3) Scientists, Doctors, Researchers, and Governments are closely watching those parts of the world that are affected by the current form of the disease to detect if this mutation occurs.

4) If that change occurs, a vaccine will not be able to be created for about six months after the change is detected..

NEXT WEEK:

What you can do.

